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UPCOMING EVENTS: 

 

July  4 Independence Day 

 20-24 OCA Nationals in Kingsport, TN 

 30 R.E. Olds Car Capital Celebration 

 29-31 Concours d’Elegance 

 

August 7 Clinton Twsp. Gratiot Cruise 

 20 Woodward Dream Cruise 

 28  Hines Park Cruise 

 

NATIONALS UPDATE: 

Phil and I were in Kingsport a week ago and this time we kept to the highways down to 

Knoxville then back up to Kingsport.  It adds somewhere between 1-2 hours to your drive time 

but if you are pulling a trailer it may be a good bet.   

Be sure to go inside the host hotel as that is where Doug Width, Brock Loewen and Phil 

Woodward will have their cars on display (Senior Preservation).  There will be shuttles into 

town for restaurants and shopping if wanted.  Bring sunscreen, it is sure to be HOT and enjoy 

the week.  See you there.  I will be the one with the camera in her hands ! 

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE: 
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EDITOR’S NOTE: 

 

I have to start by apologizing to Anne Drake for forgetting to mention her birthday in the last 

newsletter. 

Now I want to thank everyone who submitted something to make this newsletter happen: Pat 

Macaluso; Judy Badgley; Bruce Powelson; Steve Apking and those who play Eagle Eye.  I, also, 

understand the Suzi Macaluso and Paulette Width are working on articles for the next 

newsletter.  Thank you SO much.   

I have heard that Rockets have been ‘seen’ at: Eyes on Design; Power Tour and St Ignace.  

HINT!  HINT!  I would LOVE to hear about your trips so if you would like to share your story, 

please send it to me. 

Enjoy your Fourth of July holiday, hope to see many of you at Nationals and Woodward Dream 

Cruise and catch ya in September for the next newsletter. 

 

NEW MEMBERS: 

 

Bill and Sue Hartley and their 1956 Rocket 88 Holiday Coupe 

Aaron Metheny 

Don Harris 

Photo by: Bruce Powelson taken at the GM Heritage Center.   
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JOYS AND CONCERNS 

July  6 Erick Drake   August   6 Suzi Macaluso 

 11 Dave Tucker        8 Doug Width 

 27 Bob Wheeler       18 Denise Tucker 

 31 Pat Hibbeln          19 Jim Dyar 

       

  

 

 

Happy Anniversary – August 26 Pat and Suzi Macaluso 

 

Happy Retirement - May 31 Pat Macaluso 

   June 30 Al AND Kelly Ferry 

 

 

 

 

Rockets who have been or still are recovering from one thing or 

another  

Bob Kanas, Sharon Hoover and Ken Kress 

 

Hope all of you are back to 100% real soon. 

 

 

 

 

 

HAPPY BELATED BIRTHDAY (I missed the 

email) 
May 1st was Anne Drake’s birthday.  SO, SO sorry I 

missed it.  Hope it was great! 
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MICHIGAN HISTORICAL MUSEUM – CLARA’S 

The R.E. Olds Club invited the Motor City Rockets to their May event which started at Clara’s 

Restaurant in Lansing where the group got seating in the historic train car for lunch.  There 

was a good turn out from both clubs with everyone driving their Oldsmobiles, many for the 

first time in 2016.   

After lunch we lined up, waited for our police escort, and then….. waited some more as 

R.E. Olds President, Bruce Powelson had to find a map to give directions to the motorcycle 

officers on just where we were going and how to get there!!!  That had to be the funniest site I 

have ever seen.  The local police had no idea where we were headed, at least that is MY story 

and I am sticking to it.  They headed us down Michigan Ave. straight toward the state capitol 

and around to the Historical Museum.   

Due to our size we broke into 2 groups and spent the next 2 hours getting guided tours 

through the museum.  It was quite fascinating and I know I learned a lot about our state that I 

didn’t already know.  There was a curved dash Olds on display but my favorite spot was the 

General Motors corner.  It reminded me of the Auto Shows I used to go to as a kid.   

A BIG Thank You to the R.E. Olds Club!  It was a great day and a great time.   

 

(This was just TOO funny for me!  I wish I could have heard what they were saying. 
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MCR DUST-OFF 2016 
May, 21, 2016, was a beautiful sun shining day in the mid 70’s, the Macaluso’s place was all ready 

for the Motor City Rocket’s annual “Spring Dust-Off”.    Pat & Suzi spend many days planning and 

preparing for this event and the final preparation was completed on Friday evening and Saturday 

morning with help of fellow members Al & Kelly Ferry, Bill & Terry Mozurkewich, and Jeff Briggs.   

The day went off without a hitch.  MCR members and others started cruising in fairly early and 

continued throughout the beautiful day with their outstanding vehicles.  Due to the coming and 

going of attendees an exact count was not made but a good estimate was 75 people and 40 cars. 

As always, with all MCR events the food was abundant.  The club supplied the main course burgers 

& dogs along with the condiments, ice tea, lemonade… Those who attended brought wonderful 

passing dishes.   Jake and Don did a great job on the grills cooking up those burgers and dogs, and 

were caught a few times sampling.  If anyone went away hungry it was surely their own fault. 

Dash plaques were given out to all who showed their cars.  A joint effort by Phil Woodward and 

Pat Macaluso putting their heads and talents together to create this year’s plaque recognizing the 

50th anniversary of the Tornado.  We hope everyone enjoyed them.   

One new member was gained from China Township MI, with a 1950 Olds (work in progress). 

We had an MCR Spring Dust Off First this year.  A long distant cruiser joined us with their beautiful 

red Oldsmobile Calais, Bill & Darlene Meyer’s from Dillsburg Pennsylvania.  They are members of 

the Oldsmobile Blue/Grey Club and drove all the way to Howell to join us for our event.  They 

actually were making a weekend out of it.  They left us late afternoon and headed to Ohio to 

attend the Northern Ohio chapter’s “Spring Dust Off” on Sunday before returning home to PA.   

Another wonderful MCR event goes into the MCR record book.  Thanks to all those who 

participated. 

 

ANONYMOUS    
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DIMONDALE AND HOMECOMING – 

 

There was a small gathering of Oldsmobiles in Dimondale, June 17, the night before 

Homecoming.  I say small because compared to the next day, 90 Oldsmobiles seems small.  

Several Rockets brought their vehicles out for the night and parked them in an enclosed area 

on the main street in Dimondale.  It was a beautiful night to go looking at some amazing cars.  

Since the Toronado association was in town for Homecoming there were many Toronados 

from all over the country.   

I talked to a David Frock who brought his Toro all the way from South Dakota.  He drove 500 

miles the first day, took the ferry across Lake Michigan and drove the last 100 miles the second 

day.  He said it wasn’t bad for a car that never does more than 300 miles at a time. 

 

Next, I met Steve and Julie, from Wyoming with their Toro that has only 1090 miles on it!  It 

even SMELLED new!  They told me the daily driver is a 1960 Olds with 220,000 miles 
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car was for sale and they were hoping NOT to have to trailer it back west.  Their beautiful car 

was displayed in Eyes on Design a few years back. 

 We had a great time walking the street checking out all of the cars and visiting with 

folks.  We even ran into Jerry and Caryl Wilson, (Pres. of OCA) and talked about Homecoming 

and wanting to start up a Silhouette Club.  Here are a few pics from the evening – 

 

After the show, many of the Rockets who were present did what we do best… we went out to 

eat! 
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HOMECOMING PART OF THE WEEKEND – 

 

Cars! Cars! And more cars!  A beautiful, sunny day and cars were checking in for hours.  The 

special parking lot for Toronados had about 66 there.  I didn’t take an exact count, but that is 

how many registered.  The R.E. Olds club had THE #1 Toronado brought in from the GM 

Heritage Museum for the day as well as some engineers for the folks to talk to.  One 

Oldsmobile loving couple chose to get married while at the event and the swap meet area was 

the biggest I have ever seen. 

 The Motor City Rockets/R.E. Olds Clubs had priority parking up next to the building and 

there was a great turn out of Rockets hanging out under the canopies enjoying the day and the 

food.  There were 2 casualties of the day: Dan Evans never made it as he blew out the back 

end of his vehicle and Jeff Briggs had to be towed out when his water pump went.  Although 

never a happy occurrence, fussy car parts is part of the classic car experience.  I hope everyone 

is back on the road again. 

 We got to meet Marsha and Ken Nicholas’ newest granddaughter, Everly Hatler, as she 

enjoyed sleeping some of the afternoon away in several “grandmotherly” arms.  None of us 

won with all of the raffle drawings; many of us helped out by volunteering our time to help 

with parking or check-in; and I had the honor of being one of the judges for the special awards 

that were given out at the end of the day.  And NO, I did not pick a fellow Rocket – I wasn’t 

allowed to, BUT….. Congratulations go out to Tim and Sarah Holliday and their 1969 Hurst 

Convertible winning the R.E. Olds Museum Award and to Jack Tokie and Dorothy Maseles 

(with a HUGE thanks to Doug Width) for their 1946 Woody Wagon winning the Homecoming 

Committee Award!  (I understand Jack and the Wagon, also, won Best in Class at NAOC – story 

in a later newsletter.)   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tim Holliday with his award and his son with the Hurst in the 

background. (Photo by: Steve Apking) 
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Jack and Dorothy in front of their Wagon….. and on display. 

 

 

(L) Everly in Suzi 

Macaluso’s arms 

(R) Carrying on his 

father, Jim 

Walkinshaw’s, 

tradition of giving 

rides in the curved 

dash Olds. 

 

            

 

                 Motor City line-up                                                          The #1 Toro – far right 
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                 Gathering under the canopy   and         Toronodo area      

      

 

Suzi Macaluso’s Cutlas convertible backed up 

to my Cutlass Convertible.  Love the top down 

season  

 

 

           

  Rocket Power (I couldn’t get the lady out of 

the pic! )      

 

 

SEE EVERYONE NEXT YEAR!                                                        
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THE END OF AND ERA – SILHOUETTE  

 

In past issues of Rocket Fuel I have shared about the 2001 Olds Silhouette that once belonged 

to my father, then to me in 2002 and on to our son and family in 2014.  It is with great sadness 

that I announce that the Silhouette has gone on to that great automotive graveyard 

somewhere in Portland, Maine.   

The head gasket blew last 

December; the engine had a total 

freeze up; rust was getting the 

better part of the lower trim and 

it finally became a playground for 

the grandkids.  It was finally 

towed away beginning of June 

and this is what I have left – 

Not much after years of 

memories.  I hope to one day be 

driving a Silhouette again and a 

Silhouette Club is still in the 

works for folks around the 

country.  If you would like to join 

let me know.  OCA President, Jerry Wilson, is working on getting the club together.   

 

Now for a few pics of the most unusual playground I have 

ever seen….. 
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EAGLE EYE – 

 

The hidden Rocket emblem was on page 2 in the garage.  Those who found 

it were: 

Dave Engel, Erick Drake; Ken Kress; Bob Brown (editor of Rocky Mountain Olds Club – I send 

our newsletter out to all of the clubs); Sue Apking; Cindy Klemm; and Dorothy Maseles (told 

me verbally).  Great going folks.  Happy hunting in this newsletter. 

 

PHOTO FUN – 

 

I meant to put this photo with my editor’s 

note in the last issue since April started 

with SO much snow!  Better late than 

never! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Found on the wall of Naked BBQ in 

Freeport, Maine. 
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Do you remember this slogan?  Well, to my 

surprise, while attending a Portland (ME) 

Seadogs baseball game I came across this little 

gem – 

 

 

 

It smelled like root beer, but it SURE DIDN’T 

TASTE like root beer!  In fact they actually 

carded me before I could take the can and smell 

the drink!  It made my day to be carded! 

 

 

 

                                   

Do you think we can get 

them for copyright  

infringement?  Probably 

not.    It gives a whole  

new meaning to a  

“Root Beer Float!” 
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           DOWN MEMORY LANE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Badgley Family on the occasion of 

Doug’s parents 25th anniversary in 

1962.  Behind the family is a 1957  98 

that belonged to Grandma Badgley, 

she is third from the right.  Doug is in 

the back, 2nd from the left and Judy is 

standing in front of him. 

 

 

 

I have 2 other pics for Down Memory Lane but they are not of Oldsmbiles but rather they are 

of Motor City Rockets that I thought were wonderful.  Enjoy. 

 

 

 

 

From the OLDSMOMENTUM dated December 1990 

comes this great pic of John. 
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In 1984 some familiar Rocket faces 

(and one from R.E. Olds Club) worked 

for Oldsmobile in the Technical 

Service area.  That would be: Steve 

Apking; Al Ferry; Phil Woodward and 

from R.E. Olds: Ed Shand.  This article 

from Oldsmomentum shared their 

faces. At Homecoming, Steve, Phil 

and Ed were joined by Paul Meade 

and Dan Miller (also in the pic).  It 

was a great reunion. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dan, Steve, Ed, 

Phil, Paul (L to R) 
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       OWLS HEAD TRANSPORTATION MUSEUM 

At the January event, Bruce Powelson, of the R.E. Olds Club gave Phil and me 2 tickets to a 

transportation museum in Owls Head, Maine.  (We were the only folks present who would be 

going to Maine in 2016.)  Always on the lookout for something related to cars that I can put in 

the newsletter, we finally made it in May.  Our son and his family had been living in Portland, 

Maine for 3 years and they had always wanted to go so it was the perfect thing to do when we 

visited.   

What a gem of a museum we found!  “Planes, Trains, and Automobiles” was the theme.  

Actually, I didn’t see a train, but there was a stuffed horse, a fire truck, many planes, 

motorcycles, and automobiles.  Being car people, Phil and I LOVE walking thru automobile 

museums.  Try walking through with a 2, 4 and 6 year old!  You get an entirely different 

perspective of the exhibits.  Luckily Owls Head was VERY child friendly.  I think they found at 

least 10 different horns to ‘honk’!  I didn’t realize there were so many different ‘honks’; there 

was a mock plane where the kids could move the ‘stick’ and see what would happen to the 

aircraft; a covered wagon to play in and the kids favorite was the old delivery wagon they 

could “drive.”   

When it came to the cars, we did have to do some explaining as to why there weren’t 

windows; or “why was the horn on the outside of the car?”; “what are running boards?”  Too 

many times we had to answer the question: “What is that?”  They just didn’t look like their 

Silhouette or Rendezvous.  Our oldest grandchild loved the race cars and wants to go to the 

Indy 500 now.  The youngest loved the fire truck and our granddaughter loved the covered 

wagon.   

There were several Oldsmobiles and a wonderful display of automotive paintings by 

Melbourne Brindle.  I have included the write up on Brindle as well as the write up on the 

curved dash Olds.  I loved the mention of women who made history in the automotive world – 

one was the first “car thief” and the plane made of feathers! 

So, if anyone is travelling in Maine, we HIGHLY recommend you make your way to Owls Head 

and the Transportation Museum.  It is truly worth the visit.  I hope you enjoy the photos I took 

of our time there. 
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These were just some of the highlights.   
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SERVICE TEAM – 

President  Alan Wilcox 

Vice Pres.  Dave Tucker 

Treasurer  Dave Engel 

Secretary  Cindy Klemm 

Activities  Jeff Pregler 

Merchandise Cindy Klemm 

Historian  Dorothy Maseles 

Webmaster  Brian Lorway 

Membership Steve Apking 

Newsletter  Jill Woodward 
 

 

 

              


